
 
 

Gael Miles 
Brampton, Ontario 

      
 
 
To: Mayor Brown and Members of Council 
City of Brampton 
2 Wellington Street West  
Brampton, Ontario 
L6Y 4R2 

 
 

Dear Mayor and Members of Council, 
 
In the  June 2nd  provincial election, the present City Councillor for Ward 7 & 8, Charmaine Williams was 
elected a Member of Provincial Parliament  for Brampton Center. As there is less then 5 months 
remaining in this term of office, the Municipal Act requires Council to first declare the seat vacant and 
then determine a process to appointment a qualified individual to serve until the end of the remaining 
term of office.  
 
Having served on Council for 30 years, representing Ward 7 & 8,  I have been asked by members of 
Brampton City Council and by members of the public, if I would be willing to put my name forward for 
the interim appointment, in the best interest of the City. My experience should allow Council to 
continue business as usual as I am very familiar with the Ward, the role and responsibilities of a 
Councillor, the many Acts and Legislation that Council must adhere to, along with Council policies and 
procedures. 
 
For these reasons I would ask Council to consider appointing me to the City Council position for Ward 7 
& 8 for the remainder of this term of Council. I put my name forward offering Council and interested 
Candidates wishing to run in the next Municipal Election the assurance that I will not be seeking re-
election to Council at the end of this term.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gael Miles 
 
 
 


